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Angelus Letter
20 August 2020
Thursday of the Twentieth Week in Ordinary Time
St. Bernard of Clairvaux
 
Dear Parish Family,
WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
Friday           Mass                          8AM*                         Fr. Simone
                      Confessions             4 to 5PM*                 
Saturday       Mass                          8AM*                         Fr. Valencheck
                      Confessions              9:30 to 10AM*
                       Vigil Mass                 4:30**                        Fr. Simone
Sunday          Mass                          9AM*                         Fr. Simone
                       Mass                          11AM*                       Fr. Valencheck
                       Mass                          1PM*                         Fr. Bede OSB
 
* Masks are required by the state, city and diocese.
OTHER IMPORTANT REMINDERS/CHANGES/NOTES
**At the 4:30 Mass, with permission from the diocese, there will be an absolute requirement for masks to be worn. 
Adoration continues every Tuesday from 8:30AM until 8PM.
SEMINARIANS
 
Here are some updates about seminarians and St. Sebastian Parish. Saturday is Cameron Ferrell’s last day as he is returning to the seminary. Joe Ho sent an email the other day since I did not see him on his last day:
I did not have a chance to say thank you when I left your parish, so I sent you an email to express my gratitude to you while I stayed in your rectory. It was such a blessing for me to be there. I have learned many things from you and your parish. It was a great time and experience for me as a seminarian. Thank you for everything that you did for me while I stayed there. I really appreciate it.
I would love to go back to visit you and the parish in the future. Hopefully I will see you soon.
 
May God bless you and keep you in His love. 
Sincerely 
Joseph Truong Viet Ho
 
He may have the chance sooner than he thought. I received a call this week asking if Joe could come to St. Sebastian during the year to help out with RCIA as part of his field education. So, if things don’t change because of COVID and the rigorous protocols they are undertaking at the seminary, we should see Joe back on Thursday nights. Fr. Simone says that we have a few people looking into learning more about our Catholic faith at the moment. If you know someone who is thinking about becoming Catholic, please have them contact Fr. Simone soon!
There is another man entering the seminary this year who is not from St. Sebastian Parish but you may have seen a lot of him this past year. His name is Erin McGough and he is a member of St. Eugene Parish. Because of his work schedule, he attended daily Mass and served as a lector here. Later, he joined a group of men in the parish for Exodus 90 and most recently served benediction on Tuesday nights. This year (a COVID year nonetheless!) he entered the seminary as an older candidate (as I was.) Even though this is not his parish, as you see, he does have some ties here and I ask that you include him in your prayers.
SCHOOL NEWS
I constantly count my blessing that we have Mr. Anthony Rohr as our parish school principal. His school re-opening plan, in consultation with the school staff and countless others at the diocese, city and county levels have given us a plan to reopen our school that is recognized as superior. Taking into account that he will be dealing with children, who will be entering into what appears to be a typical school year, but will need to follow new procedures, he has built into the school's plan a gradual reopening. In this way, our students and our school parents can make the transition with the least amount of angst. This will also enable our faculty the necessary time to evaluate how well the plan of action is working and how the students are able to adjust and cope. This plan will provide time, at the beginning of the year, for the faculty to evaluate and make adjustments, so we can set ourselves up so that the rest of the academic school year is stellar. 
We are attempting to adopt the most comprehensive plan in order to secure the best foundation we can muster for a successful year. If our school’s response to the oddities of the end of the school year last year are any indication, St. Sebastian Parish School will once again successfully rise to the challenges presented this year. Thank you to everybody at the school and to all of you who support Catholic education. 
Please know that your prayers for not only our school, but Catholic education in general are greatly appreciated. Please continue to keep our school families, students, faculty and staff in your prayers as we head back to school.
OTHER SCHOOL NEWS
 
It’s been fun hearing news and seeing pictures on social media of our St. Sebastianites heading off for college! Know that you are being sent a prayer! God bless!
A MESSAGE FROM THE ST. SEBASTIAN LEGION OF MARY
The Legion of Mary is still counting rosaries to gift to the Blessed Virgin in just a few short weeks! Remember to enter your daily rosary at LegionofMaryAtStSebastian.com OR from the Parish Home Page, click on "Church" then scroll to the Quick Links at the bottom and click on "Daily Rosary." They also want to spread the word about "The Million Rosary March." The United States of America is engulfed in a battle of good versus evil like never before and we are taking action by inviting you to join thousands of Catholics to commit to pray the Rosary for 100 days, with a goal of over one million Rosaries offered in reparation and intercession for our nation.                                               Visit the website https://millionrosarymarch.com/ to sign the pledge and learn more details. 
ON VACATION
 
I was gone all week so if you were trying to get ahold of me, you might want to try again.
 
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:
The Caufield Family, Regina Buhalak, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Chuck Kastor, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara. Pamela Oliver, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Cory Schulz, John Schultz, Marilyn Spallino, & Marie White.
 
God bless you,
Fr. Valencheck.
St. Sebastian, pray for us.
St. Mary, pray for us
